Selectmen's Minutes, Monday, November 30, 1981

Present: Paul Mercier, Leslie MacNeil, Katherine Ring, Betty Shaw, Secretary
The selectmen met at 7:30 and started to sign checks, abatements and the
forest fire bill. Secretary brought up problems she is having dealing

with office work without having anyone to ask about the whys and wherefore
of procedures and information.

Brian Brown spoke of his work week and claified an accident that took
place this week involving the death of a hunter.

Mr. Pleasants spoke of the solid waste. His committee is loocking into
all the possibilities open to the town.

George Cole was granted an across the board increase for himself and
his men of 7%. effective today.

No plastic is to be put over the post office windows. Work will be
done to improve the problem.

Estimated budget for the selectmen's office was .submitted, as well as
budgets for the highway crew.

Miss Whitney's property cards will go to Lew Gillmore to look into. It
was realized by the secretary that L. Gillmore should have been given the
sub divisions to put values on the different properties. He will be
called and if the job can be done now, the selectmen have approved. If
not the property will have to be revalueated next year with the pick

ups.



